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be classified as a floodplain soil. Mr. Sepp stated when the PRD plan was designed and
approved, Chuck Herr, met with the soil scientist to confirm the location of Nolin soils.
Mr. Sepp stated there was only evidence of Nolin soils about two feet below the top soil.
Mr. Homan asked where the stormwater would be built on the Nolin soils and how would
this effect the water flow. Mr. Sepp stated that the stormwater will flow into the basin and
will catch the roof sump drainage. Mr. Jeremy Tyson explained how much top soil

wol | be used and the Nolin soil effects. Mr. Homan stated it was a good plan. He
pointed out the heavy flow fills into that basin during storm events. Mr. Homan pointed
out an overflow of water that looks like a river and he indicated where it was located on
the map. Mr. Sepp stated an inlet and a catch basin is located near that area where
that water should flow into and he says he will investigate why that is not working

properly.

Mr. Crassweller asked if phase 6 and phase 9 would be connected by a road. Mr. Sepp
stated these roads would not be connected because the road connection is shown on
the plan. Ms. Strickland asked if there was an alternate exit because this subdivision is
very confusing to drive around in and it seems there is a safety issue with 911 locating
houses. Mr. Sepp stated it is an effective, approved cul-de-sac and reviewed by
emergency services.

Mr. Scott asked about the documentation supporting the drainage areas outside the
Murata Erie Basin tributary drainage area. Mr. Sepp stated the new stormwater design
addressed this, water will not be going in the tributary.

Mr. Homan stated he personally experienced a roof sump problem and asked if there is
a problem in the future, who would be responsible for any issues if the stormwater
needed to be addressed for failures. Mr. Sepp stated the sumps were designed
considering roof area and what happen to Mr. Homan’s home was unusual. Mr. Homan
stated that he had a problem with his roof sumps after the vibration was done after the
stormwater basin was put in Fall of 2012 and in 2013 there was a problel with the roof
sumps not draining properly. Mr. Poole stated there is never a guarantee of anything
happening with the roof sumps and sinkholes. Mr. Homan stated there is a lot of
impervious coverage in this subdivision and now his roof sump is releasing into the
basin. Mr. Sepp stated if the problem is in the Township right of way it is the Township’s
responsibility.

Ms. Laura Dinnini, Board of Supervisors member, stated she noticed there are no North
and South markings on signs in the subdivision. Ms. Strickland stated she would <e to
see additional signs to be added. Mr. Sepp stated this plan was conditionally approved
by 911. Ms. Schoch stated the plan will be resubmitted to 911.

Mr. Homan asked what route the construction vehicles would be using in the
neighborhood. Thomas Jacobs explained where the machines were going to load and
unload heavy equipment.











